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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council 

Meeting held on Monday 14th November 2022.

1. Present – Community Councillors: Al Pattullo (Chair), Andy Murray (Vice-Chairman), Judith Thompson (Treasurer), Sue Bremner (Assistant Treasurer), Kirsty Lovatt (Minutes Secretary), Alisdaire Lockhart, Ieuan Chamberlain, John Hawkins, Ian King, Grant Kinghorn, Ed Strang-Steel, and David Playfair. 
Also present – SBC Councillors Caroline Cochrane, Elaine Thornton- Nicol and Leagh Douglas, plus 13 members of the public and one member of the press. 
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and to Kirsty Lovatt who returned as Minutes Secretary. Thanks were also given to David Deacon and all involved with the Remembrance Parade which was a great success. 

2. Apologies for absence – Reece McNaughton. 

3. Declarations of Interest – Caroline Cochrane (item 10).

4. Minutes of meeting of the SCC held on Monday, 10th October 2022 were proposed by GK and seconded by ESS.
5. Matters arising from these Minutes – IK gave a brief background to the A7 Action Group noting that they did not receive much in the way of funding/grants and asked if the SCC would be willing to make a donation to cover expenses such as secretarial costs.
AP suggested a donation of £50 as anything more than that would require a formal application and a valuation. £50 donation proposed by JT and seconded by SB. AL added a note of caution against regular contributions due to the vagueness of the bank statement provided.
6. Co-opt Reece McNaughton – on the motion of JT, seconded by AP for his support and expert assistance with the public planting schemes. Unanimously agreed.

7. Selkirk Foodbank Presentation – Peter Birney discussed the origins, importance, and current operation of the Selkirk Foodbank:

· Formed 10/11yrs ago by member of the Baptist Church – initially providing 2 food parcels per month but now providing at least 2 food parcels per day

· Food donations come from members of the public and local stores (Tesco donate every 4 weeks, Morrisons every 6-8 weeks)

· Monetary donations come from private individuals, church organisations, and grants

· There are 16 volunteers who work in pairs and cover various tasks such as answering designated phone line, preparing food parcels, delivering food parcels.

· Most people who access the foodbank have been referred by agencies such as social work, local church, and health centre. However, since the shop opened at the start of September, there have also been a lot of walk-ins

· Walk-ins are treated the same as referrals (nobody is turned away) but they are also offered the number of agencies that could help them with specific problems such as debt management. Volunteers could also assist a service user in arranging appointments.

· Referrals slightly lower at the moment but this is a result of the Government grants people are in receipt of. These grants will end soon so expect to referrals and walk-ins to increase again.

· The foodbank accepts all goods (apart from alcohol and tobacco). Usually run low on sugar, coffee, and creamed rice. Also now accept toiletries due to the extra space and can provide sanitary products.

· No guarantee on sustainable packaging as it depends on the donations

· Very limited statistical data kept due to GDPR but can provide figures relating to number of parcels provided.

· Young people have so far not accessed the service but would be treated same as an adult with the exception of being asked why they were there rather than a parent/carer.

· S3 students from Selkirk High School help every week in the shop, and the High School Youth Worker also has a group of students who would like to help out.
8. Community Police Report – circulated electronically and available on the SCC website.
9. Heritage Centre – Proposal has been approved by the working party and widely circulated. Next stage will be to write to all relevant organisations in Selkirk and gauge their interest. 
10. Planning Matters – 

Demolition of Fletcher’s café with 1 house to be built on the site (CC declared a note of interest). 

Agreed but dependant on approved traffic access.

Demolition of Sainsbury’s building to be replaced with new Co-Op.

New application addresses a lot of the issues raised at the previous so agreed in principle. 

Oregon Timber will be submitting a planning application to build a new office on the site of the old Belmont garage. Representatives from Oregon would be keen to meet with members of the SCC to discuss any concerns. LD agreed that a site visit would be beneficial. Although some members expressed the view that the building should be attractive as well as functional due to it being the first site someone entering Selkirk would see, JT noted that Oregon have always demonstrated a willingness to work with the community. AP to arrange site meeting.
Naming of development by Ettrickhaugh Cottages – the names suggested are not congruent with those of current properties and do not make sense. DP suggested using the name of a famous cricketer, but it was also suggested that no new name is needed. Rather, the properties should be numbered following on from the existing addresses.

There were a couple of other minor planning applications, one of which related to the installation of UPVC windows in a conservation area. It was agreed that the SCC is still against its use in these areas.
11. Open Forum

· Transphobic stickers found by MoP on all the lampposts the length of Bleachfield Road. Photographs were taken and stickers removed. MoP will forward to CC. AP stated that any forms of hate speech would not be tolerated in Selkirk and advised MoP to report to the police.

· After the recent heavy winds, the stairs at Roberts Avenue leading to the A7, and the stairs at the A7 leading to the slip road, are completely covered in leaves and will make the stairs dangerous should there be a frost. Action: CC & ETN
· The white lines at the junction of West Port and the car park have still not been repainted. This was due to have been completed April ’22. Action: ETN
· The marriage stone at the Back Row is now completely eroded. Can it be fixed and who would arrange for this to be done. Action: CC
· Parking during the school runs at Knowepark Primary is still an issue with parents parking at the top of Bleachfield Road. This is creating a dangerous situation for the crossing patroller and the pupils. Another MoP noted that the situation is also problematic at Clifton Road/Shawpark Road and could be dangerous if a fire engine needed out on an emergency.  Action: ETN
· An elderly resident is concerned about rumours that the library will be closed down. None of the Councillors were aware of this. Action: ETN
· Railings at the bottom of Ettrick Road need repaired.

· A compulsory order was supposed to have been put in place for the existing Co-Op building but no repairs have been carried out. Action: ETN
· Stonework at the gable end of the museum (facing car park) needs repaired. Action: CC
· All poppies have now been taken down. Thanks to everyone for their support – a total figure from the collections will be published later. £450 was raised from the raffle. DD looking for ideas/volunteers for next year.

· Children are still using the Cross Keys site as a playground. Planting at the site is a mud bath.

· Metal poppy notice board offered to SCC. CC suggested it be placed in the garden of the municipal building. Action: CC
12. Reports from Community Councillors


12.1
CC has been busy with the community workshops which have so far been held at Hawick, 

Jedburgh, Eyemouth, and Galashiels. The next meetings will be at Selkirk High School (22/11/22), and Philiphaugh Community Centre (19/01/23).

CC aware that dog fouling is an issue again within the town and would ask that every dog owner ensures they pick up any mess.

12.2
ETN noted that the Eildon Area Partnership will be meeting again this Thursday (17th November) and invited people to attend via the link which will be given to AP.

12.3
LD in discussion with SBC as to how the path by Pot Loch can be improved – Procurement can provide materials for free and volunteers from the Criminal Justice Group could be asked to help.


Progress has been made re Mauldsheugh – the large tarmac area at Victoria Park will be used to store materials for 4 – 6 weeks.


Response received re money left over from the Art Fund – AP to forward email to GK.
13. Treasurer’s Report 

SHMG - £1,125.35 in account. JT asked if next year’s funding has been applied for.
CC - £3,128.98 in account - £2,477.94 available in general funds.
Ring-fenced - fountain restoration £323.45; response team £327.59. 

Outgoing this month - final invoice for fountain £660; remembrance wreath £32.

Blooming Selkirk - £4,329.25 in account

Ring-fenced - toll planters £2,500; BBBB planting £78

Change of signatories mandate accomplished

14.  SCC Website Improvements

AM sent an email earlier detailing what has been achieved so far. The new website is far more streamlined and flexible. All SCC members to have their photo taken.

15.  Reports from Sub-Groups

SHMG – Meeting held recently and various issues discussed:

· Hill in good condition
· Localised flooding at Caulk’s Well still an issue

· No legal documents which can prove the boundary of Selkirk Hill – could possibly be the drystone wall
· Discussion had taken place re the request from Selkirk High School for use of the Hill to train young cyclists. These would be small groups of up to 8 cyclists and 2 leaders. Concerns were expressed about possible conflict between cyclists and other Hill users. Assurances were given that the training would be aimed at ensuring cyclists respected the environment and other Hill users, the offer was also made to make good any damage to paths caused by cyclists. It was agreed to instigate a 3 month trial period to monitor the impact of cycle training. It was suggested that signs alerting users to the presence of bikes could be displayed. 

· Sightlines along St. Boswell’s Road – Action: LD
Blooming Selkirk

Town planters planted up with bedding and bulbs for winter and spring – thanks to volunteers; will refurbish compost at spring replant.
Toll planters – still at planning and costing stage, but all ongoing.
SB discussed the Community orchard project.

Brighter Selkirk

Need volunteers to help with the Christmas lights on Wednesday 16th November at 6pm.

Christmas Market will be held on Saturday 3rd December and the lights will be switched on at 5pm.

Bingo night and coffee morning were a huge success and raised a lot of money.

CGFWG

Next meeting will be held at 3pm on Wednesday 7th December.

Victoria Park Action Group

· Short term goal is to achieve 2 star status.

· Reduce number of pitches to 10.

· Security of site is a long term challenge.

· Concerns that the leisure centre is not being used locally.

· Site should be open by April 2023.

· Railings at the entrance were narrowed – remaining railings need to be changed to match.

· JH had visited the site and noted that it wasn’t obvious that the centre was open and is not welcoming for visitors.

· Next meeting to be held Wednesday 30th November.
SBCCN

No report.

16.  AOCB

AL expressed concerns at the lack of cashpoints in the town as there is only one. CC noted that 
 the Post Office can accept all bank cards. Post Office hours are also changing as of next week (8:30 – 5:30 Mon, Tues, Thurs, and Fri. Wed and Sat hours remain unchanged).

DD – commemorative seat at old Sainsbury’s site will be relocated.
There being no further business for the SCC, the Chairman thanked all for their participation and closed the meeting at 21:32 hrs. 

THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING  Monday, 12th December 2022 in the Cruickshank Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7.00pm
The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council





Chair�
Alistair Pattullo �
12, Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE�
01750 721697�
�
Vice-chairman�
Andy Murray�
44 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk TD7 4ND�
01750 721008�
�
Minutes  Secretary�
Kirsty Lovatt�
15, Ladylands Terrace Selkirk TD7 4BB�
�
�
Treasurer�
Judith Thompson�
12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk TD7 5DE�
01750 721697�
�









www.selkirkcommunitycouncil.co.uk

